

30 March 1992

Dear Mr. Mondale,

Thank you very much for your letter of 12 February. It was a pleasure to be back in touch with you and be reminded of the stirring events at Camp David which we shared. It was particularly pleasant to be reminded of what we achieved then as I embark on my new duties.

It is kind of you to invite me to be the keynote speaker at the Peace Prize Forum in February, 1993. This is a context and a venue which are particularly appropriate for the United Nations, especially as we address new and extended ways of making and maintaining peace.

Accordingly, I am tempted by this very appealing opportunity. I know you will understand that it is difficult to make a firm commitment so far in advance. I would therefore be grateful if our staffs could be in touch toward the end of this year. In the meantime, please convey to the sponsors of the Forum my appreciation for their constant support to the United Nations, and for the contribution which they will make to our work through the theme they have chosen for the 1993 Forum. Wilh my wormest reports

Sincerely yours,

Durha Ducholl.

Boutros Boutros-Ghali

Mr. Walter F. Mondale 2200 First Bank Place East Minneapolis, Minnesota 55402



From the collections of the Minnesota Historical Society: Walter F. Mondale Papers, Political Papers and Campaign Files.

Copyright in this digital version belongs to the Minnesota Historical Society, and its content may not be copied without the copyright holder's express written permission. Users may print, download, link to, or email content, however, for individual use.

To request permission for commercial or educational use, please contact the Minnesota Historical Society.

www.mnhs.org